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Sanbornton Planning Board

Workshop Meeting

Draft Meeting Minutes

November 19, 2009

1. Role Call


The meeting opened at 7:00 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Steve Ober, Selectmen’s Representative; Peter Dascoulias, Member; Dick Gardner, Member; Bob Ward, Town Planner. 


Absent were: Evelyn Auger, Alternate; Cindy Merchant, Alternate; Terry Lewis, Alternate.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


N/A

3. Action on Minutes


a. Regular meeting minutes of August 27, 2009


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the minutes of August 27, 2009 as presented, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.


b. Workshop meeting minutes of September 17, 2009


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the minutes of September 17, 2009 as presented, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.


c. Workshop meeting minutes of October 1, 2009


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the minutes of October 1, 2009 as presented, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.


d. Regular meeting minutes of October 15, 2009


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the minutes of October 15, 2009 as presented, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.


e. Workshop meeting minutes of November 5, 2009


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the minutes of November 5, 2009 as presented, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.

7. Planners Update


Bob Ward stated that the 2010 – 2011 budget was due into the Board of Selectmen by November 10, 2009. He further stated that he was granted an exception so that the Planning Board could review and approve the budget prior to submitting it to the Board of Selectmen. Bob Ward stated that the Board of Selectmen have asked for a level funded budget with 0% salary increases. Bob Ward presented the Planning Board with a draft budget which is within the Selectmen’s recommendations. Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the draft budget for submission to the Board of Selectmen, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried. Bob Ward stated that the Planning Board budget will be presented to the Board of Selectmen on January 6, 2010. 
4. Old Business


a. 7:15 pm Public Hearing: Claridge Family Trust, proposed 4-Lot Subdivision of 18.1 acre parcel of land identified as Tax Map 10, Lot 46-1 located on Woodman Road


Bob Ward stated that all fees have been paid, notices have been posted in the required places and abutters have been notified. Bob Ward further stated that Item #16 on the checklist regarding steep slopes is missing from the presented plan. Harry Wood, surveyor, stated that steep slopes will be included on the final plat. Bob Ward stated that the checklist is complete and ready for review by the Planning Board. Dick Gardner made a motion to accept the application as complete, seconded by Peter Dascoulias. All in favor, motion carried. 

Bob Ward stated that during the pre-conceptual review the Planning Board expressed concern in regards to driveways and common land area. Mr. Wood stated that all proposed lots are over 5 acres with the exception of one lot which is just over 3 acres. The conservation easement will be on Lot #1. Bob Ward stated that DES approval for subdivision is still pending and should be a condition of approval. Bob Ward further stated that a letter from Sanbornton DPW concerning the driveway locations could also be a condition of approval. Dick Gardner made a motion to conditionally approve the application for subdivision. Conditions for approval are DES approval for subdivision and a letter from Sanbornton DPW regarding approval for driveway locations, seconded by Carmine Cioffi. All in favor, motion carried.


b. 7:30 pm, Public Hearing: Eastman Hill Enterprises, Proposed Site Plan (Approval and Amendment) for “Steele Hill South” on 207 acre parcel of land identified as Tax Map 4, Lot 64 located on Steele Hill Road


Bob Ward stated that all fees have been paid, notices have been posted in the required places and abutters have been notified. Bob Ward further stated that the application is for an amendment to the site plan for buildings 1, 2 & 3 and for a new site plan approval for new buildings 4 & 5 and that the application is complete. Dick Gardner made a motion to accept the application as complete, seconded by Peter Dascoulias. All in favor, motion carried. David Jordan of SFC Engineering stated that building #1 has been completed. Buildings #2 & #3 which were on the original site plan will be in an amended location and buildings #4 & #5 are new and require approval. The Planning Board reviewed building setbacks as they pertain to the variance which was previously obtained from the Zoning Board of Adjustment. Mr. Jordan further stated that the applicant is seeking conditional approval so that construction can begin if the opportunity arises. Bob Ward stated that all requirements in the 2006 variance have been met. Bob Ward read a letter form Joseph Hameline and Lisa Conway of Oak Hill Road in Sanbornton expressing their concerns with the project. Peter Dascoulias made a motion to approve the application for Site Plan Review, seconded by Steve Ober. All in favor, motion carried.  The Planning Board requested that a copy of the approved site plan be provided to the Fire Chief for review and comment.
6. Other Business


Discussion re: further consideration of conditional approval granted to proposed 4-Lot Subdivision and Boundary Line Adjustment from property comprised of parcels identified as Tax Map 22 Lots 14, 14-1, 15-1 and 19-1, owned by Guy Giunta, Jr. et al

Bob ward stated that 2 of the 3 conditions for approval have been met. The only remaining condition is for NH DES “approval for construction” of the septic system for Lot 14-3. Guy Giunta stated that DES approval is only good for 4 years from the time that approval is issued and that this property will not be built for several years after that if at all.  Bob Ward stated that the original concerns expressed by the Planning Board were in regards to the 100 foot setback from wetlands for the septic system and therefore the question of “buildable lot” was the issue. Peter Dascoulias stated that there are alternatives to conventional septic systems available. Bob Ward stated that the conditions for Planning Board approval can be changed from “approval for construction” to “approval for subdivision”. Chair Bormes asked if the Planning Board has ever approved a lot which does not have NH DES “approval for construction” of a septic system. Bob Ward stated that NH DES “approval for subdivision” could be accepted with a rider stating that “approval for construction” could be required at such time as a building is proposed for the lot in question. Location of the proposed septic system and well were discussed. Carmine Cioffi made a motion to reverse the previous Planning Board condition for approval and to approve the Giunta proposal subject to the applicant providing a NH DES “approval for subdivision” and further, that prior to any building permit being issued by the Town of Sanbornton that a NH DES “approval for construction” of a septic system be provided by the owner of Lot 14-3, seconded by Steve Ober. All in favor, motion carried. 
5. New Business


a. Previously approved 6-Lot subdivision on corner of Hermit Woods Road and Eastman Hill Road


Carried Over

7. Planners Update


Bob Ward stated that he has 2 applications which came before the Zoning Enforcement Officer regarding changing existing cell towers. Bob Ward stated that he would like to bring these before the Planning Board for input and guidance. One on the north side of Brook Road and one above Steele Hill resort. The application is filed for AT&T. Prior approval has been granted. Brook Road is clearly shown on the Site Plan which was approved in 2003. This is being done in phased construction. A question of the need for Site Plan Review has risen. Bob Ward stated that he sees no issue with this phase of the application. However, Mr. Ward indicated that documentation has not been provided for the Steele Hill cell tower up-grade as it has been provided for Brook Road cell tower. Bob Ward asked the Planning Board if they have any concerns with issuing a building permit or if a Site Plan Review is required. Peter Dascoulias stated that Site Plan Review was required for both towers initially. If the plans are in accordance with the originally approved site plan then the Board has no concern with issuing the building permit. 

Bob Ward requested authorization to contact the FCC for Consulting Party Status regarding a cell tower which may be proposed for a location on Perley Hill. Carmine Cioffi made a motion to authorize application to the FCC for Consulting Party Status, seconded by Peter Dascoulias. All in favor, motion carried.


Bob Ward stated that the Sanbornton Recreation Commission has hired Mr. James Bolduc of Lepene Engineering as a consulting engineer to prepare a development plan to expand the Town Park. Mr. Bolduc and the Recreation Commission would like to come to the December 17, 2009 Planning Board meeting for a public information meeting. 


Bob Ward requested the week between Christmas and New Years for vacation. The Board agreed that this would be fine.

8. Adjournment


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Peter Dascoulias. All in favor, motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 9:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole L. Chase

Recording Secretary
